Official Board  Minutes
May 30, 2021
The Official Board of Park Royal United Church met on May 30, 2021 at 1:00 pm via Zoom.
Welcome:  Lee Drake, Chair,  called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  
Rev David Campbell asked for a volunteer to record minutes in the absence of secretary, Carol Linton.  Anna Anderson volunteered.
Opening Prayer:  Rev David Campbell led us in prayer.
Attendance:  Rev David Campbell, Ruby Burns, Lee Drake, Mario Cormier, Wendy Cooke, Mollie Cooke, Rev Keith MacPherson, Donna Carr, Kathy Pilkington, Derrick Cameron, Breck Simmons, Sheridyth MacNeill, Lynn Palmer, Rowena Hickox-Stinson, Myrna Johnston, Bruce Norton and Anna Anderson (17)
Regrets:  Carol Linton and Lynn Beairsto.
Adoption of Agenda:   Lee Drake asked if there were any additions to be made to the agenda.  There were no items to be added.  
Motion:  It was moved by Rowena Hickox-Stinson that the agenda be adopted as presented.
Seconded by:  Mollie Cooke.  Motion Carried.
Minutes of March 21, 2021 – There were no errors or omissions noted.  
Motion: It was moved by Myrna Johnston that the minutes of the Official Board meeting held on March 21, 2021 be accepted as presented.
Seconded by:  Derrick Cameron.  Motion Carried.
Business Arising:
-- Community of Faith Profile Team
Rev David Campbell reported that the members on the team have been depleted.  He had a discussion with Sherri Chislett from the previous Search Committee,  on moving forward.  She provided names of possible team members.  Sherri Chislett has been in touch with Jack Spencer.  The names of the individuals, who have been contacted, to serve on the COFP Team are Kathy Pilkington, Ruby Burns, Sherri Chislett, Rosemond MacDougall and David Young.  
Discussion: Mollie Cooke inquired what will be the role of the COFPT.  Rev David indicated the team will survey the congregation to determine the needs before the position is advertised.  Wendy Cooke inquired if the previous members have declined to serve on the committee and was advised by Rev David they had all been contacted and declined and therefore new members are required.  Their mandate is to provide a recommendation to Official Board. Kathy Pilkington informed the meeting that in her discussion with Jack Spencer he advised this process may take up to a year to conclude. There is a plan for the COFPT to have two meetings in June with Rev Spencer.
Motion:  A motion to approve the names put forward as well as the option to add one more member to the COFPT was made by Derrick Cameron.
Seconded by: Bruce Norton.  Motion Carried.
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-- Official Board Minutes – sharing with the congregation
Rev David contacted the Executive Secretary regarding the sharing of Official Board minutes with the congregation. He read the response to the meeting.  The advice is to give a summary in the bulletin or have the draft minutes posted to the church website. Final minutes would be posted after approval. Myrna Johnston inquired regarding re the public access on the Park Royal United Church website.  Rev David indicated that confidential information could be excluded from the internet version.  Lee Drake inquired what is the practice of other churches.  Rev David, after checking the internet, informed that a couple of other churches that he had checked do post their minutes.  Rowena Hickox-Stinson suggested a summary of the meeting be included as an insert in the bulletin and if requested the minutes could be made available.  Ruby Burns referred to the practice of posting minutes on the internet which is followed by another organization of which she is a member.
Rev David suggested the following practice to share the minutes of the Official Board meetings.  The secretary, chair and the minister will determine the information which will be shared with the congregation in the Sunday bulletins as the summary of decisions.  Sensitive information will not be included.  The official minutes will be posted to the Park Royal website when approved by Official Board.
Motion:  Bruce Norton made the motion that the secretary, chair and the minister will determine the information which will be shared with the congregation as the summary of decisions in the Sunday bulletins.  Sensitive information will not be included.  The official minutes will be posted to the Park Royal website when approved by Official Board.
Seconded by: Sheridyth MacNeill.  Motion Carried.
-- Rentals
Sheridyth MacNeill inquired if Sirens has returned to Park Royal.  Lynn Palmer reported that Sirens have returned to Park Royal, AA meetings are moved to the classrooms and other groups are moving back in to the church.
Correspondence:  None
Reports:
- UCW
Sheridyth MacNeill reported small groups are still meeting periodically.  A UCW executive meeting may be held in August or September.  She reported that because of donations received in lieu of the lobster supper the UCW will be passing $3,000 to the Steward for projects.  Lee Drake thanked the UCW for the generous donation.
- Trustees
Breck Simmons reported the pew cushions are almost ready. Confirmation to be provided on the exact amount of donation.  The locations of where the cushions will be placed is to be determined.  The cushions will be stored in plastic bags until they can be installed.
- Ministry & Personnel
Bruce Norton reported that there has not been an official meeting of the committee since January, 2021.  Rev David and Rev Keith thanked Bruce for the support and seeking out and taking training.
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-  Session
Rev David Campbell informed the meeting that Ron Gillespie has submitted his resignation as Clerk of Session. He has began working full time with Pat and the Elephant  and along with his personal responsibilities time is a factor.  Appreciation is extended to Ron Gillespie for his service as the Clerk of Session.  A meeting of Session will be scheduled as a new Clerk of Session is required.  Rev David will meet with Ron to obtain a summary of the responsibilities of the position of Clerk of Session.  As different congregations have different roles in the position,  the responsibilities Ron Gillespie carried out while in the position will be recorded.  Lee Drake suggested the Board find a way to officially thank Ron Gillespie for his service.
- Stewards
In lieu of representatives from the Stewards, Rev David and Lee Drake provided an update.  The leak around the steeple has a temporary solution of re-sealing the flashing around the steeple.  A new lawn mower has been purchased.  A new way to register on line for attendance at church is being investigated.
The number of ushers required each Sunday is being reviewed and having ushers attend funerals to assist the funeral directors is being considered.  A new computer for projection has been purchased and is in use by Brodie MacBeath.  Thanks to Lynn Palmer for meeting with tenants re health protocol during Covid.
- Nominations
Sheridyth MacNeill plans to meet with the group who recruit members for various committees in August and September.
- Community of Faith Profile Team
Discussed earlier in the meeting.
New Business
Ruby Burns inquired on the status of the choir.  Sheridyth MacNeill advised that there was a request sent by Andrea Ellis, Director of Music, to all choir members to determine interest in returning to singing in the choir.  There is room for 6 people.  If more members were interested, there would be a rotation of members.  Only six members responded with interest.  Soloists will be present for most of the summer.  In the Fall there will be a re-assessment of the situation.
Next Meeting – Sunday, September 26, 2021, time to be determined.
Rev. David requested continued patience with covid protocols as restrictions are relaxed in the coming weeks. Rev David advised this is the final meeting of the Official Board that Rev Keith MacPherson will be attending as he will be retiring.  Rev David expressed thanks for his ministry and friendship over the last 2 years.  Lee Drake and other members expressed their thanks to Rev Keith.
Closing Prayer:
Rev Keith MacPherson offered a blessing from #319, Voices United.
Motion to adjourn made by Donna Carr at 2:04 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted – Anna Anderson, Acting Secretary
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